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use is impractical or is likely to cause 
significant inefficiencies or loss of 
markets to United States firms, such 
as when foreign competitors are 
producting competing products in non-
metric units. 

(a) The Secretary of Commerce will 
appoint a Commerce Department 
Under Secretary to assist in coordi-
nating the efforts of Federal agencies 
in meeting their obligations under the 
Metric Conversion Act, as amended. 

(b) Federal agencies shall coordinate 
and plan for the use of the metric sys-
tem in their procurements, grants and 
other business-related activities con-
sistent with the requirements of the 
Metric Conversion Act, as amended. 
Federal agencies shall encourage and 
support an environment which will fa-
cilitate the transition process. When 
taking initiatives, they shall give due 
consideration to known effects of their 
actions on State and local governments 
and the private sector, paying par-
ticular attention to effects on small 
business. 

(c) Each Federal agency shall be re-
sponsible for developing plans, estab-
lishing necessary organizational struc-
ture, and allocating appropriate re-
sources to carry out this policy.

§ 1170.4 Guidelines. 
Each agency shall: 
(a) Establish plans and dates for use 

of the metric system in procurements, 
grants and other business-related ac-
tivities; 

(b) Coordinate metric transition 
plans with other Federal agencies, 
State and local governments and the 
private sector; 

(c) Require maximum practical use of 
metric in areas where Federal procure-
ment and activity represents a pre-
dominant influence on industry stand-
ards (e.g.: weapon systems or space ex-
ploration). Strongly encourage 
metrication in industry standards 
where Federal procurement and activ-
ity is not the predominant influence, 
consistent with the legal status of the 
metric system as the preferred system of 
weights and measures for United States 
trade and commerce; 

(d) Assist in resolving metric-related 
problems brought to the attention of 
the agency that are associated with 

agency actions, activities or programs 
undertaken in compliance with these 
guidelines or other laws or regulations; 

(e) Identify measurement-sensitive 
agency policies and procedures and en-
sure that regulations, standards, speci-
fications, procurement policies and ap-
propriate legislative proposals are up-
dated to remove barriers to transition 
to the metric system; 

(f) Consider cost effects of metric use 
in setting agency policies, programs 
and actions and determine criteria for 
the assessment of their economic feasi-
bility. Such criteria should appro-
priately weigh both agency costs and 
national economic benefits related to 
changing to the use of metric; 

(g) Provide for full public involve-
ment and timely information about 
significant metrication policies, pro-
grams and actions; 

(h) Seek out ways to increase under-
standing of the metric system of meas-
urement through educational informa-
tion and guidance and in agency publi-
cations; 

(i) Consider, particularly, the effects 
of agency metric policies and practices 
on small business; and 

(j) Consistent with the Federal Ac-
quisition Regulation System (48 CFR), 
accept, without prejudice, products and 
services dimensioned in metric when 
they are offered at competitive prices 
and meet the needs of the Government, 
and ensure that acquisition planning 
considers metric requirements.

§ 1170.5 Recommendations for agency 
organization. 

Each agency shall: 
(a) Participate, as appropriate, in the 

Interagency Council on Metric Policy 
(ICMP), and/or its working committee, 
the Metrication Operating Committee 
(MOC), in coordinating and providing 
policy guidance for the U.S. Govern-
ment’s transtion to use of the metric 
system. 

(b) Designate a senior policy official 
to be responsible for agency metric pol-
icy and to represent the agency on the 
ICMP. 

(c) Designate an appropriate official 
to represent the agency on the 
Metrication Operating Committee 
(MOC), an interagency committee re-
porting to the ICMP. 
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